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13 November 2007  
File No. 28591-500 
 
Mr. Jerry Wickham 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Health Care Services Agency 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
 
Subject: Third Quarter 2007 Groundwater Monitoring/Remediation Report 
  Fuel Leak Case No. R0000498 
  Tesoro Station No. 67107 
  San Lorenzo, CA Site 
 
Dear Mr. Wickham: 
 
Attached to this letter please find the 3rd Quarter 2007 Groundwater Monitoring/Remediation 
report for Tesoro Station No. 67107 located in San Lorenzo, California. 
 
In response to the comments provided in your 27 September 2007 letter, we have composed the 
following cover letter to address the issues raised.  Responses are presented in the following 
section: 
 
TECHNICAL COMMENTS 
 
1. Groundwater Monitoring.   
MW-12 has been added to the quarterly groundwater monitoring program. The initial results 
from the well indicated the presence of contaminants related to the installation process.  
Subsequent well development and sampling activities have provided more representative 
groundwater quality data. 
 
2. Measurement of Water Levels in Well RW-1. 
The depth to water gauge was in contact with the top of the pump head, and the pump is a 
bottom loading pump.  The water gauge was not in contact with the ground, yet the field 
technician reported the well dry.    
 
 
3. Extent of Capture Zone. 
On 15 October 2006, pumping from RW-2 and MW-3R was initiated and groundwater levels 
were monitored periodically over the following two (2) weeks.  The data collected demonstrated 
that the capture zone for groundwater recovered from MW-3R included the former release area 
on-site. It was also shown that groundwater recovery from RW-2 impacted the groundwater 
elevation in MW-10.  This data suggests that a hydrologic connection exists between RW-2 and 
MW-10.  Groundwater elevations were measured 5 times between 15 October and 30 October  
2006 until stabilization of the groundwater elevations in the site monitoring wells was 
established. Drawdown within the recovery wells, MW-3R and RW-2 stabilized at 
approximately 23 feet below ground surface.  The zone of influence for this pumping 
configuration encompasses MW-2 (-1.5 feet) located in front of the current service station, 
upgradient from the former UST, through MW-10 (-0.3 feet) approximately 120 feet down 
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